
   

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
27th February 2023 
 
Dear Parents, 
  

Re: OFSTED Visit 17th January 2023 
  
As I come to the end of my tenure as Chair of the Charlton House Governors, a post it has 
been my privilege to hold for nearly two years, I am pleased to be able to enclose our latest 
report from OFSTED.  This follows on from our last full inspection in December 2021 and is 
designed to assess that we, as a whole school community, are developing and moving 
forward.  
  
As a whole school body, we are pleased to be able to confirm, as the report shows, that we 
are meeting all the require standards and are well placed to see an upward movement in our 
OFSTED rating at our next full inspection.  This result has been achieved by the hard work of 
all aspects of the school body, staff, Governors, support staff and site team. 
  
The Governors are sure that you would join us in thanking Matthew, leading the school team, 
for bringing this result to the school.  We are a “new” school, in its current guise, with a 
tremendous heritage and this report better reflects the hard work being done by the staff to 
create an enjoyable, and safe, learning environment. 
  
If you have any queries at all regarding the report please do not hesitate to contact Matthew, 
or the support team, who will address your questions. 
  
Best wishes 
  
  
  
  
Steven Hulbert 
Chair of Governors 
Charlton House Independent School 

       

 

CHARLTON HOUSE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL 

55-57 Midanbury Lane Bitterne Park Southampton SO18 4DJ Tel: 02380 670197 
email: admin@charltonhouseindependentschool.co.uk    www.charltonhouseindependentschool.co.uk 

mailto:admin@charltonhouseindependentschool.co.uk

